Site Report — Kokhanok — February 2023

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Rob Fagerquist, Principal
and LPSD School Board Members

Outstanding Activities and Events

We began the month with the latest round of benchmark testing. Overall, the results were encouraging. We
will be sharing our findings with parents at our next parent-teacher conferences, scheduled for mid-March.
Our basketball team traveled to Port Heiden in February and had a great time. Rebecca Stenson dropped by
towards the end of the month to screen all our young ones for Child Find.

On the fun side of things, Krista Hobson’s preschool class, Dana Wolff’s Kindergarten and 1st grade class, and
Marina McGourty’s 2nd and 3rd grade class celebrated the completion of 100 days of school with a project
to catch 100 acts of kindness around the school. They are finding lots of evidence ...
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The Preschoolers Quite a long list!

MS.M'S CLASS
15 100 DAYS

Second and third graders
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Personnel

In February we rearranged our schedule to accommodate the loss of a secondary teacher to illness. Our
veteran secondary teacher, Jordan Davis, quickly and expertly reorganized the work schedule so that our
students were able to continue on their educational path without a hitch. Our student teacher, Zach
Majeski, has been a huge help, jumping into his student teaching duties while under the supervision of Mrs.
Davis, his mentor teacher.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

We are at the point in the year when writing prompts and end-of-levels are being attempted. So far the
passing rate is high and we are looking at a successful school year overall.

We also are planning a graduation for Smitka Delkittie who will be done with all of his levels by the end of
March. Congratulations, Smitka, for a job well done.

Technology Progress

No problems in this area.

Facility Update

Carl Adams rebuilt our sewer system and it is again working at full capacity. He also repaired a number of
smaller plumbing issues across the campus, including installing a new toilet in the office bathroom. Many
thanks, Carl.

LSAC Activity

There was no LSAC meeting this month.

Volunteer Report

Several of our staff are working as volunteers for the upcoming Carnival, a chance for us to support the
community that has stood by our side through thick and thin and pandemics.

Professional Development

Matt Kuzan, our SPED person, attended the SPED conference in February. Dana Wolff and Josh Jenks are
nearing completion of their master’s degrees. Jordan Davis has been busy mentoring our student teacher,
Zach Majeski. Marina McGourty has been working closely with her mentors to refine her craft, and the
results have been outstanding.

Pupil Attendance
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Our attendance is good.

Student and Staff Safety

No issues to report.

Subsistence Calendar

We are beginning to plan and coordinate for an end-of-year culture/subsistence week similar to last year’s
event. Our goals are to have most of our middle school and high school levels completed before testing and
SNAP in early April. Kindergarten through 6th grade are also on pace to finish their levels by mid-April. We
are squeezing out every possible minute of instruction we can, and our students are responding admirably.

Other
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